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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 April 12, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Barb Dooley (America)
The Pledge: Jerry McCarter                                                                   The Invocation:  Bruce Taylor
We greeted each other.  55 years ago today the first man orbited the earth.  It took him 108 minutes. Ron told jokes.  There were no visitors or guests today.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             People paid a dollar for missing meetings, leaving early, and the house that was put on the market last week has a contract pending this week.  Fast!  

The Kansas City Chapter of Mizzou Alumni raised $140,000 for scholarships and other needs.  Whitney Miller chaired the fundraiser.

It is National Library Week.  Check out the raffles and other things this week at the Ray County Library.  The staff is back to calmness after helping a mother deliver a baby in the bathroom at the library.  The mom and baby are doing fine.  57 books were donated by the Ray County Library, stickered by the Kiwanis and distributed to the 2nd grade at Sunrise, the elementary classes at Hardin-Central, Dr. Scowley’s waiting room area, and the Ray County Hospital waiting room area.
Shreck The Musical will be presented by the Youth Arts Players June 3-5, 2016 at the Farris Theater.  June 3 and 4 the presentation will start at 7:30 PM, and June 5 it will start at 2:00 PM.  Cost is $7.00 for adults and $5.00 for students.  Our Kiwanis group has donated $1,000 to the Farris Theater Youth Program. (It is in our budget.)
Jerry McCarter’s son Mark McCarter is the President of the Jefferson City Kiwanis Club.  They are celebrating their 95th Birthday Thursday, April 21, 2016 at the Capital Plaza Hotel.  The hotel has a special rate to stay overnight for $80.00.  Please RSVP by Monday, April 18, 2016 if you plan to attend.   Dinner is $23.00 each and is from 6:00-8:30 PM. Make check payable to Kiwanis Club of Jefferson City and mail to Melva Deane Lipsey at 132 El Dorado Ct.  Jefferson City, MO  65101; email: tulipseys@centurylink.net or call 573-635-9525
Ron thanked everyone for going to the polls and voting.
Club Achievements and Announcements: We had a thank you note from the Ray County Library for supporting the Summer Reading Program.
Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  Josh talked to the Key Club members about helping at the Mom’s Day Baby Shower, and Richmond’s Prom is the same day.  
Scholarship Committee: Applications are due April 22, 2016.  April 26, the committee will meet before the Kiwanis meeting, at about 11:30 AM, go over the applications, and select winners to be announced at the meeting.
Kiwanis One Day: (usually April 2) Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 6:00 PM. Meet in the Christian/Presbyterian Church parking lot at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.  Rochelle will bring a few pairs of gloves as well.
Mushroom Festival: Saturday, May 7, 2016: Terrific Kids Float (12:30 PM to load up, parade leaves at 1:00.) We have sent letters home with the students who are Terrific Kids in each of the three buildings (DEAR, Sunrise, and the Middle School.)  It tells about the parade, has a signed permission slip, and has an invitation to parents to come to a Kiwanis meeting and see what it is about.  34 students came last year.  Ed is having some trouble getting the hay.  We need 12 bales.  Let Ed know if you have access to any hay.  Ed, Bill, and Barb plan to be there to ride on the float with the students.  Let him know if you would be interested in helping with the float or riding with us.
Mom’s Day Baby Shower: Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 -3:00 PM.  Everything is squared away.  We have six people signed up to work from 9:00-11:00.  We only needed four, but six is ok.  We don’t have anyone signed up to work 11:00-1:00 or 1:00-3:00.  HELP!!!!!! Can anyone out there work the second or third shift??  Sara wrote a nice article in the paper dated April 12, 2016.The flyer was emailed two weeks ago as an attachment to all club members.  Please print one or two and hang them up around town.  We need 500 copies of the flyer to pass out at Wal-mart. We have those. Please email Barb at barbdooley@mchsi.com if you can help on the 30th.
Program Chairperson: April: Bruce Taylor, May: Earl Sheehy, June: Sara Seidel: three students are coming to talk about how the schools have helped them now that they are adults; July: Jerry McCarter, August: ______________, September: _____________________
New Business

Trivia Night: Moved to the fall.  High School Drama Boosters hosted a Trivia Night April 9, 2016, from 7:00-9:30 PM for $10.00.  It was in the High School Commons.  We don’t know how it turned out.
See page 2

Golf Tournament: Brian Bush No date set yet
Nominating Committee: Let Ron know if you are interested in an office for next year.  We need a slate by Mid-May.  The nominating committee will meet next week, April 19, 2016 after the Kiwanis meeting.
International Convention: Jerry McCarter moved that Barb and Bill Dooley should be our official delegates at the International Kiwanis Convention in Toronto, Canada this summer.  Jimmy Rippy seconded the motion.  It was approved.
Jimmy Rippy asked for nominations for the Star Award.  Marla Ross, the Children’s Librarian was nominated.

Bill Dooley reminded us about the Governor’s Conference on Saturday, May 21, 2016.  Don Leupold and his wife (governor) will be there and Roger Jesperson and his wife (governor elect) will also be there.  It should be a good conference.

Liberty, MO is having an Electronics Recycling Day this Saturday, April 16, 2016 from 9:00 AM-12:00 noon at the Liberty High School Parking Lot, 200 Blue Jay Dr.

Drawing for the 50/50: Barb Dooley won again.  She asked that it be given to Project Eliminate.

Adjournment: 12:45 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                          Secretary

Earl Sheehy gave the program today.  He talked about the renovation of the Emergency Room area at the Ray County Hospital.  The construction is moving along.  The soil has just failed the test, so they are now working on fixing the soil.  The project will run $7,000,000 and they are paying for it in cash.  

One of the rooms in the emergency area will be a bariatric room with a lift in it to help move a patient easier.  It will be very fancy. 
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 Upcoming Events:
April 30, 2016: Saturday: Mom’s Day Baby Shower; 9:00 AM- 3:00 PM; Richmond Wal-Mart doors; working with House of Hope and Department of Family Services

May 3, 2016; Tuesday; Kiwanis One Day (usually on April 2) Trash Clean-up: at 6:00 PM: Meet in the parking lot at the Christian/Presbyterian church at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up the trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

 May 7, 2016; Saturday: Terrific Kids Float at the Mushroom Festival ; Parade starts at 1:00 PM

May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City

June 4, 2016; Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference : Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned about 1:15 PM.

Barb Dooley                                                                                   Secretary






